October 13, 1973

Rev. Louis A. Bouck Vancleve, KY 41385

Dear Bro. Bouck:

Your welcome letter of yesterday is in hand and being handled expeditiously--just as the Congress is expected to handle the President's nomination of Rep. Gerald Ford for the Vice Presidency!! (What do you think of the choice?)

Thanks for your application for membership in the WTS. I have signed it for you and am forwarding it on to Dr. William Arnett for its proper processing. I note that you cent your dues (\$5.00) to Prof. O. D. Lovell. I am sure Dr. Arnett will take this into consideration in processing the the application.

Enclosed is a pre-registration eard which you can fill out and return. I think you'll get a confirmation from the "housing committee" for your room on campus.

Under separate cover I am sending you the current issue of the WTS JOURNAL--your complimentary copy. If you desire to buy the earlier volumes, please visit our "JOUR-NAL Table" and buy those up during the Annual Meeting.

Enclosed also is the PROGRAM. Please pray for each of us who participate in the Annual Meeting, and that the Lord will divinely direct us in the election of officers.

Thanks for joining us. Greetings to your wife. Would she not also be eligible to be a member too? We'd be happy if she would also join.

Sincerely yours and HIS,

Delbert R. Rose